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July 15, 2021 

 
EOIR to Close Louisville Immigration Court 

 
FALLS CHURCH, VA – The Executive Office for Immigration Review today announced it will 
permanently close the Louisville Immigration Court after close of business on July 30, 2021, and 
establish Louisville as a hearing location under the administrative control of the Memphis 
Immigration Court. 
  
In August 2019, EOIR suspended operations at the leased location where the Louisville 
Immigration Court was previously housed, pursuant to the U.S. General Services 
Administration’s (GSA) recommendation, due to the physical conditions of the building in which 
the Court was located. The GSA subsequently terminated the lease on Dec. 6, 2019. 
  
All pleadings and other correspondence for cases assigned to this hearing location should be filed 
at the Memphis Immigration Court. 

 
 

 
— EOIR — 

 
The Executive Office for Immigration Review (EOIR) is an agency within the Department of Justice. 
EOIR’s mission is to adjudicate immigration cases by fairly, expeditiously, and uniformly interpreting 
and administering the Nation’s immigration laws. Under delegated authority from the Attorney General, 
EOIR conducts immigration court proceedings, appellate reviews, and administrative hearings. EOIR is 
committed to ensuring fairness in all cases it adjudicates. 
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